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Mr Chair,  

 Brazil acknowledges the potential value of establishing a permanent 

Technical Secretariat p resence in Damascus, as p art of broader efforts to 

rebuild confidence and enhance cooperation with the Syrian Arab Republic.  

 We recognize the imp ortance of seizing the current window of 

opportunity for renewed engagement. However, we also believe such a step 

must be approached with caution, taking into full account the security and 

p olit ical context on the ground.  

 In this regard, we cannot ignore the volatility of the situation in Syria, 

including the recent airstrikes conducted by Israel against official targets 

in Damascus. These attacks were duly and timely condemned by Brazil, as 

they violate Syria’s sovereignty, independence, unity, and territorial 

integrity, and jeopardize the full implementation of the Chemical Weapons 

Convention in that country.  

 Brazil therefore urges careful consideration of the t iming and 

modalities of any exp anded p resence of OPCW in Syria, to avoid 

unintended consequences and to ensure the safety and effectiveness of the 

Organization’s work.  

 Please make this statement available through OPCW information 

channels, Catalyst  and p ublic website.  

 Thank you. 


